
10) The annual reporting of effectiveness assessment of stormwater control and non-stormwater control
measures should be eliminated in the new Permit since annual reporting is too frequent and effectiveness
assessment is required in the adaptive management process.

11) All requirements that are duplicative of the requirements of other agencies or redundant should be
eliminated in the next Permit.

Requested Modifications of WMP Milestones and Schedule 

At this time, the Los Cerritos Channel Watershed Group has no requested milestone recommendations, 
except for the possibility of a variance related to future zinc milestones as explained in the ROWD section 
on Proposed Changes or Improvements to the Stormwater Management Programs and Monitoring 
Activities. However, the Group may recommend changes in the WMP milestones and schedule, if the 
County’s proposed Water Resilience Plan and Expenditure Plan are not adopted in a timely manner. As 
noted in the WMP, the Watershed Group considers funding the greatest challenge facing Permittees. 

However, the Watershed Group does have several requested modifications to schedule tables in Section 
6 of the WMP. Many of these schedule modifications result from having secured funding for the design 
and construction of four water capture projects. One of these projects was not specified in the original 
schedules, and the construction schedules for the other three have been accelerated. In addition, 
conceptual design work on one park was accelerated and development of a model TSS reduction 
ordinance was delayed for a variety of reasons. These requested modifications with the WMP, which 
says that Phases 2-4 will be reviewed and refined during the first adaptive management review. 

In addition, the Watershed Group is proposing to modify its implementation of the State Water Board’s 
Trash Amendments to the Inland Surface Waters, Enclosed Bays, and Estuaries Plan to evaluate the 
expected approval by the State Board of a proposal by the California Stormwater Quality Association to 
allow low impact development measures that meet defined criteria to be counted as full-capture devices. 
In addition, municipalities with non-full capture devices already installed may want to choose Track 2 
and some member cities need time to complete negotiations with the County about responsibility for 
County-owned catch basins. 

Certification Letters 

See Attachment 4 for the required certification letters for the Cities of Bellflower, Cerritos, Downey, 
Lakewood, Paramount, and Signal Hill. The City of Long Beach and the Los Angeles County Flood 
Control District will be submitting their own ROWDs, with certification letters. 
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